
May 15, 2023 

RE: Community Residents Support Increased Oversight of the Landfill Siting Process 

To the Honolulu Planning Commission, 

I am writing as a resident of Ko Olina to express my deep concerns regarding the ongoing issues 
related to the Waimanalo Gulch Sanitary Landfill (WGSL). 

Our community has been adversely affected by the Landfill for years, with residents, workers, 
and visitors expressing concerns about odors, noise, dust, blasting, visual blight, truck traffic, 
and flying litter from the Landfill. Additionally, the Landfill released unknown quantities of 
municipal solid waste, sewage sludge, leachate, and medical solid waste into coastal waters in 
2012. 

It is unacceptable that the Landfill is still in operation despite the LUC's order to close it by 2008 
and to select a new site by 2004. Instead of following these directives and the site selection 
committee's recommendation, the City selected the existing Landfill as the "new" landfill. 
Since then, several site selection processes have taken place, but no site has been selected. The 
ENV formed a new site selection committee in 2021, but the committee determined that none 
of the proposed sites were acceptable. 

Given the long history of delays and harmful effects on our community, I urge the Honolulu 
Planning Commission to require ENV to report quarterly in person to the Commission on its 
efforts to select a new landfill. This oversight will provide us with reassurance that the risks and 
benefits associated with the proposed designation of a new site are being properly taken into 
consideration. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

Vv/2k~ 

Cristina Martinez 
Ko Olina Resident 

 EXHIBIT K279 



From: Josephine Quirante <jquirante@cristinapowerhouse.com> 
Sent: Monday, May 15, 2023 7:51 AM 
To: Takara, Gloria C <gtakara@honolulu.gov> 

Cc: Cristina Martinez <cmartinez@cristinapowerhouse.com>; kailaniadm@gmail.com 
Subject: Landfill Extension - WGSL 

CAUTION: Email received from an EXTERNAL sender. Please confirm the content is safe prior to opening 
attachments or links. 

To Honolu lu Planning Commission, 

Please see attached letter. 

Thank you, 

Joy Quirante for Cristina Martinez 
Finance Administrator 
Cristina Martinez Company 
1699 N . Capitol Ave. #30 
San Jose, CA 95132 
Phone: 408.519.1022 
Fax: 408.934.2010 
F ax to email : 408.684.5944 
www.cristinapowerhouse.com 

i~ \ CRISTINAMartinez ~ •A Powerlwuse Real Estate Company"• 

Powerhouse Proper ty Management, Inc. 
a division of the Cr istina Martinez Company 

This transmission may contain information that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable 
laws. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the 
information contained herein (including any reliance thereon) is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you received this transmission 
in error, please immediately contact the sender and destroy the material in its entirety, whether in electronic or hard copy 
format. If you are currently using the services of another sales agen11broker, then this email does not serve as a solicitation of 
business. 
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